STATE OF INDIANA)

                               SS)

COUNTY OF CLAY)

The October 3, 2022, regular meeting of the Clay County Commissioners was called to order by President Bryan Allender at 9:00 a.m.  Those present included Commissioners Paul Sinders, Bryan Allender, and Marty Heffner. Also attending was Eric Somheil, Attorney for the County Executive. Jennifer M Flater made a record of the proceedings to wit:

Paul Harden led the Pledge to the Flag followed with prayer by Marty Heffner. 

A motion to approve the September 6, 2022, regular meeting minutes, was made by Marty Heffner and seconded by Paul Sinders.  Motion carried 3-0. 

IN THE MATTER OF JON FORD PRESENTATION
Jon Ford gave a presentation on the housing industry and stated by 2050 the area could see a decrease of 6.5% in our population. Some Counties in our region do not have senior housing. Jon asked how we can keep people in our area. In the last 5 years there have only been 34 permits for new homes in Brazil City. Jon stated 56% of high school graduates said they would not remain in the area.  Thrive West will be doing a housing study and Jon will provide the data to Commissioners when it is completed. 

IN THE MATTER OF GFC COPIER LEASE FOR DISPATCH
Andrew Gauer, with Gordon Flesch Company, presented a 5 year lease for dispatch with a monthly decrease of $2.80. This particular lease is for two copiers at the Justice Center and the new monthly premium will be $271.56.
Motion to approve the new copier lease for Dispatch as presented was made by Paul Sinders and seconded by Marty Heffner. Motion carried 3-0.
IN THE MATTER OF CASA GRANT RENEWAL
Sarah Tellechea, with CASA, presented the State Matching Grant and Capacity Building Grant for $21,184.00 (Matching Grant) and $9,081.00 (Capacity Building Grant). These are the same grants the County has had for several years. The grant is effective January 1, 2023 thru December 31, 2023. This a county matching grant with the match coming from salaries and office space.
Motion to approve the CASA grant as presented for 2022 was made by Marty Heffner and seconded by Paul Sinders. Motion carried 3-0.

IN THE MATTER OF 2022 EMPG COMPETITIVE GRANT
Rob Gambill, EMA Director, presented the 2022 EMPG Competitive Grant for $20,000.00. Rob stated this is a no county match grant and will start October 1, 2022 thru September 30, 2023. The maximum amount is $20,000.00 and this will be used for a backup system for IT Director to use offsite to protect our data. 
Motion to approve the 2022 EMPG Competitive Grant as presented was made by Paul Sinders and seconded by Marty Heffner. Motion carried 3-0.

IN THE MATTER OF CONSIDERATION OF QUOTES FOR HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT

Marty stated the request for the storage building had started in 2019 and was put on hold due to COVID. The Council was gracious to continue putting the money in the budget each year. So we have 3 quotes: Graber Post Buildings $104,315.00, Dyer Construction $108,574.00, and Mitch Maurer $151,453.00. After much discussion it was determined best to select the Steel Truss Building as it has a 30 foot opening that will be easier to move the equipment and will last longer than the post building. 

Motion to approve the Dyer Construction quote for $108,574.00 as presented was made by Marty Heffner and seconded by Paul Sinders. Motion carried 3-0.
IN THE MATTER OF CLAIMS

Jennifer presented four claims totaling $363,508.08. Three are for the work at the Industrial Park on the road and water projects and the fourth is for the Prosecutor’s Office. 

Motion to approve the claims as presented was made by Marty Heffner and seconded by Bryan Allender. Motion carried 3-0.
IN THE MATTER OF PUBLIC COMMENTS 
Maci Valdez, with DMHA, wanted to reach out to the Commissioners in regards to the opioid drug disbursements that each County will be receiving.  Maci is from Terre Haute and works with all the surrounding Counties and is willing to assist any County that has questions. Jennifer stated SBOA has sent out a directive with fund numbers and she will forward information as it becomes available. Currently the money is set to be disbursed over the next 18 years, however, there is talk of trying to change that to fewer years. Maci gave several options as to how the money may be used. The Commissioners thanked Maci for her time and took her information in the event they have more questions.
IN THE MATTER OF ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Paul Sinders and seconded by Marty Heffner.  Motion carried 3-0.
Clay County Commissioners 
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